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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TOWN OF SULLIVAN 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that there has been presented to the Town Board of the 

Town of Sullivan, New York, at a regular meeting thereof held on January 5, 2022, proposed Local 

Law No. A of 2022, “A Local Law Changing the Meeting Date for the Town of Sullivan Board of 

Assessment Review to Hear Complaints in Relation to Real Property Tax Assessments to the 

Fourth Tuesday of May.”  Said Local Law, if enacted, would change the meeting date for the Town 

of Sullivan Board of Assessment Review to hear complaints in relation to real property tax 

assessments (i.e. “Grievance Day”) to the fourth Tuesday of May.  Said Local Law has been 

introduced and will be considered for enactment pursuant to the provisions of the New York State 

Constitution, Municipal Home Rule Law and Real Property Tax Law.  The full text of said Local 

Law is on file at the Town Clerk’s Office at the Town Hall located at 7507 Lakeport Road, 

Chittenango, New York for inspection by all interested persons, and available online at 

www.townofsullivanny.gov. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that on January 5, 2022, the Town Board determined 

that this proposed Local Law is a Type II action for purposes environmental review under SEQRA, 

thus concluding the environmental review process. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on the 

proposed Local Law at the Town Hall located at 7507 Lakeport Road, Chittenango, New York on 

January 19, 2022 at 9:00 a.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, at which time all 

persons interested will be heard. 

DATED: January 5, 2022 

s/JILL DOSS, Deputy Town Clerk 

http://www.townofsullivanny.gov/

